PETER DOOLITTLE FAMILY NEWSLETTER



We just had our Presidential elections this past Sunday and the left-wing candidate won with only 50.9% of the vote. As Brazil functions on a direct-vote basis, the other 49.1% which voted for the conservative candidate are frustrated with the results. Conservative truckers have gone on strike and blocked many major roadways and there are rumors of a military takeover of the government. Please pray for Brazil!



Our church is growing and we've had many new people – especially kids – coming, praise the Lord! We are privileged to be able to invest in the next generation.



Our ministry with boys has been going well and we've been able to see the Lord working in these young men's lives and them growing in their faithfulness to church and to God through this ministry.

Peter & Zirlene

Pray for our general well being, as the harvest is plenteous but the laborers are few.

Beloved brethren and supporters,

So many things have happened since our last update in August and we praise the Lord for each blessing and trial.

The Camp Theme we've been working with all year is "Such a Time as This" we found it appropriate for the trying times we live in.



Empty Nesters

We travelled to the U.S. for three weeks to leave our two boys, at college. How difficult it is to face this new part of life without our boys, we are still getting used to it.

Independence Day

On September 7th we were able to celebrate Brazil's Independence Day. We had a teen day at camp with around 100 teenagers and several got saved!





Kid's Camp

On October 28-29 we had our Kid's Camp for ages 5-14. We had a group of 110 people between campers and counselors. It was a great blessing and seven children accepted Christ as their Savior!

Couples' Retreat

Our last camp of the year will be our Couple's Retreat on November 14-15. Please pray for this camp and the couples who will come to it.



Stanley & Kevin

Please pray for the boys' studies as they prepare to return to serve our Lord.

BAPTIST INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS, INC.

INTO ALL THE WORLD since 1960



November 18, 2022

Pastor Brian S Blount Lighthouse Baptist Church 1950 N Jebavy Drive Ludington MI 49431-9649

Dear Pastor Blount and Church Family,

We trust that this letter finds you enjoying the blessings of God in your part of God's harvest field. As Field Director, I am writing this letter on behalf of the Doolittle Family, your missionaries to Brazil. This dear family has been faithful for 30 years on the field.

In the past few months, the Doolittles are remodeling the camp, which is also the property where they reside. Two years ago, we preached there to over 350 campers. We have witnessed firsthand how God has used that ministry to see souls saved and others called into the ministry. Peter's wife, Zirlene, trusted Christ there as a teenager, which is one reason why they are both committed to the ministry of Christian camp.

That being said, the Doolittles are having to invest heavily to totally wire the facilities on a solar system, which will drastically reduce their operating expenses. Their home church has stepped up to take care of the majority of this need. However, if each of their supporters were to help with a one-time offering of \$240, this need would be met. Perhaps your church has a special projects fund and would be interested in helping meet this need.

If God would put it on the hearts of those at your church to contribute any amount for the Peter Doolittle Family, we would ask that gifts be sent to BIMI by December 31, 2022, and designated for Project #19 (Doolittle Camp). Thank you for your faithful support for worldwide evangelism and for holding the ropes for your missionaries. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Your Friend and Servant in Christ,

Sean Lunday

BIMI South America Director

Cell: 423-488-3449

Sean Lunda

Office: 423-344-5050 ext: **2420** Email: <u>slunday5@yahoo.com</u>

Enclosure